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CERTIFIED MAIL - 7008 3230 0003 07298675 - RETURN RECEIPT REOUESTED

Bob Robbins
Director of Transportation
Peyton School District #23JT
13990 Bradshaw Road
Peyton, CO 80831

RE: Underground Injection Control Program (UIC)
Class V Well Closure Request for Extension
Docket o. SDWA-08-20 I0-0022

Dear Mr. Robbins:

In a letter dated April 7,2010. you requested an extension of time to comply with the
Class V well closure requirements contained in the Proposed Compliance Order, Penalty
Complaint, and Notice of Opportunity for Hearing, sent to the Peyton School District on
March 17, 20 IO. With this letter, the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) acknowledges
receipt of your request.

Your request for an extension is granted, making the deadline for submittal of the
schedule for permanent closure of the disposal well and plan for alternative waste disposal
May 21. 2010. Please note that if the closure includes the use ofa self-contained holding tank,
the plan must address the pecific type, specifications and size of tank to be installed.

This extension also includes the deadline for permanently closing the well, which will
now be June 21. 20 IO.

Within 30 days calendar days of completing the well closure, you must provide EPA
documentation of the closure. In the documentation, please include the date of closure; a written
description of the closure; receipts from any contractors involved in the well closure; photos
documenting the closure; and any other appropriate documentation.



Send the schedule for well closure and alternative waste disposal plan, as well as
subsequent documentation of closure to:

Cynthia Peterson
EPA Region 8, 8ENF-UFO
1595 Wynkoop Street
Denver, Colorado 80202

Failure to meet the deadlines set forth in this letter may jeopardize your opportunity to
settle this case without the assessment of a civil penalty.

If you have any further questions concerning the well closure requirements, pleasc contact
Cynthia Pcterson at 303-312-6879. For any questions you may have about the case or legal
process, please contact Eduardo Quintana, Enforcement Attorney, at 303-312-6924.

Sincerely,

5I1#fP~-1fe~r Andrew M. Gaydosh
Assistant Regional Administrator
Office of Enforcement. Compliance

and Environmental Justice
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